The Scrapbag Rag
The Blue Valley Quilt Guild, January 2008

blue-valley-quilters.tripod.com

Welcome, Quilt-Lovers


It’s great to be a quilter in 2008! Our first meeting of this new year will be on Monday evening, January 21 (Martin Luther King Day), at 7:00 p.m. in the Seward Civic Center. Our presenter for the evening will be Guild member Jan Stehlik with a delightful program “Dutch Treat.” 


Jan has been doing research on how The Netherlands have historically influenced American culture – including quilts – throughout the 20th century. If you have any related items / quilts,  you are welcome to share these during Show’n’Tell.


Some BVQG pins (the kind that goes on your nametag) will be on sale: originally $5, they can be purchased for $3 while supplies last.


January refreshments will be provided by Lori Duffek and Barbara Pike!


It will be great to see everyone again after the holiday season – don’t miss our first 2008 meeting! 
Dues


This will be the last chance to pay your dues in time to get your name and info into the 2008 calendar booklet which should be ready by the February meeting. Please pay your $20 to Treasurer to Lori Duffek as soon as possible or at the Feb. meeting. If you have address / phone updates, give these also to Lori or to editor Kriss Moulds. If you have an e-mail you’d like included in the booklet, also give that information. 


Regarding the monthly newsletter, we have begun a system whereby members receive this through e-mail. This may not work for everyone, and not everyone uses e-mail. If you prefer to receive a paper copy in the regular mail, you must indicate this to Kriss, Lori, or our BVQG webmaster Becky Wallroff. We don’t want anyone to miss any of our exciting BVQG quilting adventures. Besides, we anticipate a great year of speakers, quilt experiments, exhibits, quilting tips, and –oh, yes- refreshments! 


Can’t remember if you have paid you dues already? See the list printed later on in the newsletter.
Welcome


Welcome to new members!

Sumerlyn Daywitt








Judy Polacek

1121 S. Main St. 








1721 35 Rd.

Seward, NE 68434








David City, NE 68632-7007
643-9401










367-3560
B-day: Sept. 27









B-day: Dec. 23

sumerlyn.daywitt@cune.org






judypolacek@hotmail.com
Jewell Grasmick








Marsha Cieslik

2357 Waverly Rd.








1560 County Rd. 29

Seward, NE 68434








Weston, NE 68070-4033

643-4224










663-4950
B-day: April 12









B-day: July 3













luv4dux@nntc.net
Birthdays

Happy Birthday! to
Margaret Witte – Jan. 6

Kriss Moulds – Jan. 11

Lori Duffek – Jan. 12
Suzanne Reinke – Jan. 15

Barbara Pike – Jan. 27

Blue Valley Quilters Treasurer’s Report, November 2007

Beginning Balance 10/31/07










$4,297.02

Income:


Member dues for 2008







420.00


Pins sales










    5.00

Expenses


Kriss Moulds, plastic rolls & label paper



  57.74


Marilyn Varner, newsletter copies





    6.45


Linda Riesberg, fat quarters






   41.31


Marilyn Varner, Nov. program speaker




   50.00


Becky Wallroff, Jan/Dec07 website charge



   34.65

Ending Balance 11/30/07











$4531.87

December 2007

Expenses


9 month certificate of deposit






$2,000

Ending Checking Balance 12/31/07









$2,531.87

Certificate of Deposit Balance







 


 2,000



      

Total Assets: 12/31/07











$4531.87  

***Certificate of Deposit Cattle Bank 9 month, 4.91%rate, 5.00% APY



12/29/07, $2,000.00, due 9/29/08



Special Let It Snow “NP”













Lori Duffek, BVQG Treasurer
Is Your Name Here? - 2007 Members Who Haven’t Yet Paid Dues


Tina Emons, Nancy Fleecs, Carolyn Garbers, Nadine Hefner, Kriss Moulds, Joanne Neeley, Beth Peterson, Suzanne Reinke, Becky Reisinger, Lorraine Ritchie, Karla Salda, Shirley Schluckebier, Rolene Stillahn, Jonna Straight, Diane Swartzlander, Deanne Walsh, Louise Welsch, Margaret Witte. (Note: If you’d like to remain a member, but can’t pay by/at the January meeting, please contact Kriss Moulds to leave your name in the book!)
Events


Mark Lipinski Workshops – Coming to SCC, Lincoln – Saturday & Sunday, Feb. 23, 24.


Stuhr Museum Quilt Contest & Exhibition, Grand Island – Saturday & Sunday, Feb. 2,3. Theme: Abstract Quilts (quilt registry: by Jan. 13). 

“Unfinished Business” Quilt Group – Barbara Pike’s house, Sunday, Jan. 13, 1:30
Blue Valley Quilters Guild Meeting

Monday, November 19, 2007

Seward Civic Center, 6th & Bradford, Seward, NE


President Linda Riesberg called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.


Linda welcomed the following: Judy Meyer, guest of Shirley Schluckebier; Sumerlyn Daywitt (new member), Marsha Cieslik, guest of Becky Wallroff and new member; and Judy Polacek (new member).


Member birthdays for November and December were recognizerd. Marian Fosler, Jean Jones and Elaine Hughes were recognized for wearing their name tags. The door prize of a large pincushion box was won by Gen Kusek, whose name was drawn and who was also wearing her name tag.

It was announced that Gloria Bell has accepted the position of guild librarian.


Dorothy Heidemann-Nelson moved that the minutes of the October 15, 2007 meeting be apoproved as printed. Seconded/passed.


Arlene Moritz gave a financial report from the the September quilt show. The show brought in $4,528.00 less $2,659.60 in expenses, clearing $1,868.40. After some discussion, Lori Duffek moved that we move $2000 into CDs as seed money in case we decide to do another show in three years. Seconded/passed.


Dues of $20 are due and should be given to Lori Duffek, current treasurer. An audit was done by Marilyn Varner of the financial records from last year. She found the records to be in order.


Becky Wallroff discussed the possibility of making some money using advertisers on our guild website. It was decided that she will come up with a list of some websites that we can check to see what this might entail – the list will be in the January newsletter.


Katy Coleman announced that a bus would be available to take a group to QuiltNebraska in July. Cost is $95/person, round trip to and from Chadron, NE, including lunch on the way there. The bus would leave on Thursday, July 24 and return on Sunday. A form is available on the Blue Valley Quilt Guild website or call Katy.


Becky Wallroff said that a list of the books available in our guild library will soon be on our website.


November is the month the guild recognizes those who committed at the March meeting to having specific UFO project(s) done by the November meeting. Gladys Hildebrand and Elaine Hughes (who completed half of her projects) were given Fabric Fair gift certificates. Those who did not complete their projects were given bags of scraps.


Marilyn Varner gave a program on “Miniature Quilts and Foundation Piecing,” including a trunk show with many of the quilts she had made using this method.


Linda adjourned the meeting following Show and Tell, reminding the members that the next meeting will be in January, 2008.












Barbara Pike, Secretary

To the January meeting bring:

Nametag

Show’n’Tell

Dues $

Library books

Blue Valley Quilt Guild of Nebraska
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Seward, Milford, and suirrounding areas
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Vice-President – Mary Robbins

Secretary – Barbara Pike
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